
 

STAFF REPORT 

7/22/2020 

TO: Honorable Mayor and City Council Members 

FROM: Gabor Pakozdi, P.E. – City Engineer  

SUBJECT: Authorize the Award of a Construction Contract for the construction of the 

2020 Pavement Improvement Project, City Project ST-119. 
 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

 

Authorize The City Manager to execute a Construction Contract for the construction of the 2020 

Pavement Improvement Project, City Project ST-119. 

 

BACKGROUND: 

 

On April 22, 2020 the City of Coachella approved Resolution 2020-21, adopting a list of road 

rehabilitation projects to be funded by SB1 (Gas Tax) and a Maintenance of Effort (MOE), 

adopting a list of road rehabilitation projects to be funded by Measure A. This resolution and 

MOE allocated up $1.84 million for the SB1 Road Repair (ST-115), La Ponderosa (ST-119) and 

Phase II Pavement Rehab Projects (ST-120). 

 

City Staff has, in order to maximize funds and be as efficient as possible, combined the three 

projects into one pavement improvement project. The 2020 Pavement Improvement Project will 

improve the local streets within the Peacock Palms, Casas Del Parque, La Ponderosa 

neighborhoods and various streets along Avenue 52.   

 

DISCUSSION/ANALYSIS: 

 

The City requested public bids in accordance with City standard practices and in compliance 

with public contract law. 

 

Upon review and evaluation of the submitted bids to determine the lowest responsive and 

responsible bidder, staff will provide an award recommendation to the City Council at the July 

22nd, 2020 meeting. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

 

The funding sources for this project are Fund 109 (SB1) and Fund 117 (Measure A) in the 

amount of $1,840,288. 


